

Erik Nielsen Whitehorse International Airport Highways and Public Works 316-75 Barkley-Grow Crescent Whitehorse, YT Y1A oM7

February 25, 2016

George Balmer/Tom Law 3 Sage Place Whitehorse, YT Y1A 5T9

Dear Messrs. Balmer and Law:

## Avro Aero Taxiway G Stub 1 – Water and Sewer Project Fill Material

Thank you for your letter dated September 29, 2014. In your letter you expressed your concerns about potentially contaminated soil deposited on Stub 1 as part of the Erik Nielsen Whitehorse International Airport water and sewer project.

In 2014 sampling was conducted on the granular material placed on Stub 1. Following this sampling in December 2014 the Contaminated Sites Coordinator, Environment Yukon advised Aviation Branch that based on the review of the information received and additional analytical data on file at Environment Yukon the material from the Upper Tank Farm used as fill on Stub 1 met the Contaminated Sites Regulation commercial land use standards and the airport was an appropriate receiving site for this material.

Aviation Branch only recently realized you had not received any of the above information. We apologize for the delayed response from the Transportation Aviation Branch to the Avro Aero tenants. We will file a copy of this letter with your tenant agreement as a matter of record.

Please contact me at 867-667-8441 or <u>Marilyn.Seaman@gov.yk.ca</u> if I can be of further assistance or provide you with any further information.

Sincerely,

cc

Marilyn Seaman

Airport Really and Business Coordinator

Heg-man

Erik Nielsen Whitehorse International Airport

Fran Magnuson, Aviation Branch